
 
 

 

 

May 3, 2021 

 
Filed via WUTC Web Portal 
 
Mr. Mark L. Johnson  
Executive Director and Secretary  
Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission  
621 Woodland Square Loop SE 
Lacey, Washington 98503 
 
 

Re: UE-180271: 2018 All Resources RFP Close-out report 
 

Dear Mr. Johnson: 
 
Puget Sound Energy (“PSE”) completed its 2018 All Resources RFP (the “2018 RFP”) process on 
February 3, 2021. Consistent with the new requirements of Washington Administrative Code 
(“WAC”) Chapter 480-107-145(2), PSE is filing with the Washington Utilities and Transportation 
Commission (the “Commission” or “WUTC”) the following summary report in Docket UE-
180271.  
 
It is important to note that the 2018 RFP was substantially complete at the time WAC 480-107-
145 was amended and the new rules took effect on December 28, 2020.  While the majority of the 
information required under WAC 480-107-145(2) was collected as part of the 2018 RFP process, 
some informational requirements was not.  Specifically, the requirements that electrical companies 
collect and report information about bids for projects located in areas designated as highly 
impacted communities (subsection (2)(e); information about bidder diversity (subsection  (2)(f)), 
and whether certain labor standards were met (subsection (2)(h). Although this information was 
not requested at the time the 2018 RFP evaluation was conducted, PSE endeavored to collect this 
information from bidders through an informal survey.  However, because only a small number of 
bidders responded to the survey, PSE does not view this sampling of responses as a representative 
sampling of the 2018 proposals, nor is it indicative of what PSE may encounter in future 
procurement processes. 
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If you have any questions about the information contained in this filing, please contact Sheri 
Maynard, Commercial Development Manager, at 425-462-3114.  If you have any other 
questions, please contact me at (425) 456-2142. 

Sincerely, 

/s/ Jon Piliaris 
Jon Piliaris 
Director, Regulatory Affairs 
Puget Sound Energy 
PO Box 97034, EST-07W 
Bellevue, WA  98009-9734 
425-456-2142 
Jon.Piliaris@pse.com 
 

cc:  Lisa Gafken, Public Counsel  
       Sheree Carson, Perkins Coie 
 
Attachment:  2018 All Source RFP Closeout Report 


